

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (11:53 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The first
4 matter on our legal agenda, it's a review of the
5 consent motion for continuance of a protest
6 hearing dated March 16, 2021, that is in The Game
7 Sports Pub/Tiki on 18th, License Number 1120 --
8 112308.

9 I make a motion that we grant the
10 motion to continue the hearing until May 12th at
11 1:30 p.m. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
15 call vote on the motion that has been seconded by
16 Mr. Short.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

8 Anderson. I agree. The motion passed seven-

9 zero-zero.

10 The next matter on our legal agenda is
11 a review of a request to extend the protest
12 petition deadline, dated March 16, 2021, with the
13 consent of the applicant. This is in The Ugly
14 Mug Dining Saloon/Valor Brew, License
15 Number 07193.

16 I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion after proper second by
23 Ms. Crockett.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
12 Anderson. I agree.

13 The matter passes

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I apologize,
17 Ms. Crockett. And if -- general public, I
18 apologize. I know my seven Board members, but I
19 always read their name on my list because I
20 invariably always forget to call someone.

21 So thank you, Ms. -- thank you,
22 Ms. Crockett, and I apologize. But that's when,
23 if you see me look down -- and people probably
24 say, why is he looking down and calling people's
25 names? Because they're in an order and I -- to

1 make sure that I don't forget someone.

2 So, again, I apologize, Ms. Crockett.

3 All right. The next case on our legal
4 agenda is the review of the protestants' motion
5 for an allotment of additional hearing time and
6 witnesses. This is in MAHK Meetings LLC, trade
7 name to be determined, License Number 116881.

8 And just for the public, because of
9 COVID, we -- normally, when we have a protest
10 hearing that -- there are no limits on the
11 witnesses, and the amount of time that each side
12 -- there was no limit on the amount of time that
13 each person -- or each side would have 90 minutes
14 to present their case.

15 Because of COVID, we had limited the
16 witnesses to five witnesses, and each side would
17 have 60 minutes to present its case. In this
18 particular time, both the licensee and the
19 protestant requested that we take the limit off
20 the five witnesses and also that we go back to
21 90 minutes for this specific hearing, and the
22 Board is in favor of that.

23 So, therefore, I make a motion that we
24 approve that process. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has seconded the motion. We'll now do a roll
4 call for the motion that has been properly
5 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
23 zero-zero.

24 We now move to our licensing agenda.

25 The first matter on our licensing agenda is the

1 review of an application for a stipulated license
2 with letter of ANC support to operate a new ABC
3 establishment. This is Taco Bell Cantino,
4 License Number 117777.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 matter. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
10 seconds the motion. We will now have a roll call
11 vote on the motion that has been properly
12 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

3 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-

4 zero-zero.

5 The next request on our licensing

6 agenda is a review request to extend safekeeping

7 of license. This is for The Roberts Law Group,

8 PLLC, License Number 083728.

9 I make a motion that we grant this
10 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
11 second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
16 call vote on the motion.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

8 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-

9 zero-zero.

10 The next matter on our licensing
11 agenda is a review application to extend
12 safekeeping of license. This is for Iraklion, I-
13 R-A-K-L-I-O-N, License Number 116082.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
16 second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
20 has seconded the motion.

21 We will have a roll call vote on the
22 motion that has been properly seconded.

23 Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-

15 zero-zero.

16 The next matter on our licensing
17 agenda is a review request to extend safekeeping
18 of license. This is for 1720 Club, License
19 Number 015251.

20 I make a motion to approve this
21 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
22 second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short

25 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

1 call vote for the motion.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The motion passed seven-
19 zero-zero.

20 The next matter is a review request to
21 extend safekeeping of license for Five to One,
22 License Number 105948.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
25 second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
5 call vote on the motion.

6 Ms. Crockett? I'm sorry. Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
23 zero-zero.

24 The next matter is a review of request
25 -- review request to extend safekeeping of

1 license. This is for To Be Determined, formerly
2 Sterling/Gunston, LLC, License Number 111806.

3 I make a motion to approve this
4 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
5 second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
3 zero-zero.

4 The next matter is a review request to
5 extend safekeeping of license. This is for
6 Liberte/Le Grand Restaurant, License
7 Number 109012.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
10 second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote on the motion.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes seven-
7 zero-zero.

8 The next matter -- the next matter on
9 our agenda is a review request to extend
10 safekeeping of -- safekeeping of license, To Be
11 Determined, this used to be Jemal's Dupont Hotel,
12 LLC, License Number 115679.

13 I make a motion that we approve this
14 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
15 second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
20 call vote on the motion.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I agree. The matter passed seven-zero-zero.

13 The next matter on our agenda is a
14 review request to extend safekeeping of license.
15 This is Sodexo Management Inc., License
16 Number 074323.

17 I make a motion that we grant this
18 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
19 second?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
22 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
23 call vote on the motion.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-

16 zero-zero.

17 The next matter on our licensing
18 agenda is a review request to extend safekeeping
19 of license. This is the Avalon Theatre, License
20 Number 080085.

21 I make a motion that we grant this
22 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a
23 second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-

21 zero-zero.

22 The next matter is a review request --

23 review application for a change of hours. This

24 is Urban Roast, License Number 115513.

25 I make a motion that we placard this

1 matter. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
5 call vote on the motion.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
23 zero-zero.

24 The next matter is a review

25 application for a summer garden endorsement with

1 16 seats. This is for Sulgrave Club, License
2 Number 000221.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
6 second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
8 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
9 call vote on the motion.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
2 zero-zero.

3 The next matter is a review
4 application to add a sports wagering endorsement
5 with eight betting terminals installed in the
6 establishment. This is for Georgetown Inn West
7 End/Casa -- Casta's Rum Bar, License
8 Number 109462.

9 I make a motion that we placard this
10 matter. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote on the motion.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
7 zero-zero.

8 The next matter is the review request
9 for a storage facility permit in a bonded
10 warehouse. This is for Cellar Pros, License
11 Number -- I do not have a license number.

12 But I make a motion that we approve
13 this matter. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
17 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
18 call vote on the motion.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I disagree.
21 I'd like to have the license number, Mr. Chair.
22 I know you don't have it right now, but I'd like
23 to go on the record that we need the license
24 number.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I don't have

1 the -- unfortunately, I don't have the number,
2 Mr. Short.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed six-to-one
19 with -- with Mr. Short in disagreement.

20 We now move to our supplemental
21 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
22 supplemental licensing agenda is review
23 application for a stipulated license with letter
24 of ANC support to operate a new ABC
25 establishment. This is Basebowl, License

1 Number 117620.

2 I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
8 call vote on the motion.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
2 zero-zero.

3 The next matter on our licensing
4 agenda is a review request for approval to
5 provide a gift of three coolers each that does
6 not exceed \$500 in value to Churchkey, License
7 Number 080839, and to Atlas Brew Works, License
8 Number 116079, and the request has been made by
9 Premium Distributors, License Number 060290.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I
13 second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
16 call vote on the motion.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes. Ed Grandis

7 agrees.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

9 I agree. The matter passed seven-zero-zero.

10 We are now on our docket. Our docket
11 is an application for the individual corporation
12 or partnership listed below have been reviewed
13 for document deficiency.

14 So the first request is a request to
15 have a wedding reception. The request has been
16 made by Kimberly Marcus. It's a one-day License
17 Class G, on the day that -- that will be at the
18 Historical Congressional Cemetery. The date of
19 the event is 5/21/21 and 5/22/21. There are --
20 all 35 acres of the premises. The license number
21 is 118011, and they are requesting 15 groups of
22 20 attendees and two security guards.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed seven-
21 zero-zero.

22 The next matter is a request made from
23 Ricarda Guisse, G-U-I-S-S-E, and this is a one-
24 day License Class G. This is for a wedding that
25 was previously approved in April of 2021. The

1 event was postponed due to COVID-19. The date of
2 the event is 4/2/21 and 4/3/21. The license
3 number is 116347, and there are a maximum of 50
4 attendees.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes seven-
3 zero-zero.

4 We now are on our docket, and on our
5 docket are final approval for these -- for the
6 requests that have been made. There are eight
7 licensees on the docket. I will -- I will issue
8 -- I will list the name of all eight licensees.
9 I will also state their class and category and
10 the request that has been made -- been made.

11 And at the end of reading all of the
12 docket items, I will make a motion that we
13 approve the request.

14 So the first request is a request made
15 by Travis E. Cleveland, License Number 21-IMP-
16 00006. He is requesting a personal importation
17 permit.

18 The second request is a request made
19 by Heist, License Number 105012. This is a
20 Retailer C night club. They are asking for a
21 sports wagering application.

22 The next request is a request made by
23 La Troja Billiar, License Number 092074. They
24 are a Retailer tavern. It's a trade name change
25 application. The new name will be Tora -- Toro

1 Bar.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Sushi Taro, License Number 009655. They are a
4 Retailer C restaurant. This is a change of hours
5 application.

6 The next request is a request made by
7 Premium Distributors, License Number 060290.
8 They are a Wholesaler A. This is a gift and loan
9 application for cools.

10 The next request is a request made by
11 Logan Circle Liquors, License Number 086950.
12 They are a Retailer A liquor store. They are in
13 safekeeping, and this is a corporate name change
14 application. The new corporate name is Super
15 Investments, Inc.

16 The next request is a request made by
17 Capitol Grounds Café, License Number 117630.
18 They are a Retailer B. They're asking for a new
19 ABC license application.

20 The next request is a request made by
21 The Pitch, License Number 117530. They are a
22 Retailer C tavern. This is a trade name change
23 application. The new trade name is The Pitch
24 Tavern and Lounge.

25 The next request is a request made by

1 Pearl's Bagels, License Number 116638. They are
2 a Retailer D restaurant. This is a new ABC
3 license application.

4 And that's the end of it. So,
5 therefore, I make a motion that we approve all of
6 the -- we approve the requests that have been
7 made by the licensees that were just read in the
8 record. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER CATO: This is Bobby Cato.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Mr. Cato
13 and Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We
14 will now have a roll call vote on the motion.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
20 Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
7 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes seven-
8 zero-zero.

9 So we're at the end of our calendar.
10 We are at the end of -- we are also at the end of
11 our licensing agendas. And so, therefore, if
12 there is no further business, I will bring this
13 meeting to -- I will adjourn this meeting for the
14 day.

15 All right. As Chairperson of the
16 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the District
17 of Columbia, in accordance with Title 3,
18 Chapter 405, Office of Open Government, I move
19 that ABC Board hold a closed meeting on May 25,
20 2021, for the -- I'm sorry, on March 25, 2021,
21 for the purpose of discussing and hearing reports
22 concerning ongoing or planned investigation of
23 alleged criminal or civil misconduct or
24 violations of law or regulations and seeking
25 legal advice from our legal counsel on the

1 Board's investigative agenda, legal agenda, and
2 licensing agenda, for March 25, 2021, as
3 published in the D.C. Register on March 19, 2021.

4 Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll
9 call vote on the motion before us now that has
10 been properly seconded.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson. I agree. As it appears that the
3 motion has passed seven-zero-zero, I hereby give
4 notice that the ABC Board will hold this
5 aforementioned closed meeting.

6 Pursuant to the Open Meetings Act,
7 notice will also be posted on the ABC Board
8 Hearing Room bulletin board, placed on electronic
9 calendar and ABRA's website, and published in the
10 D.C. Register, in as timely a manner as
11 practical.

12 We are now officially adjourned for
13 the day. Thank you, Board members, for your
14 participation and attendance today.

15 The Board will now move back to
16 Executive Session for us to continue further
17 discussion.

18 So thank you very much. Thank you to
19 the public, and thank everyone for your
20 participation today. Have a great day. Bye-bye.

21 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
22 went off the record at 12:20 p.m.)

23
24
25

A

a.m 2:2
ABC 7:2 23:24 30:19
 31:2 32:19 34:4,7
above-entitled 34:21
ABRA 1:23
ABRA's 34:9
acres 26:20
Act 34:6
add 21:4
additional 5:5
adjourn 32:13
adjourned 34:12
advice 32:25
aforementioned 34:5
agenda 1:6,6,7 2:4 3:10
 5:4 6:24,25 8:6 9:11
 10:17 15:9 16:13
 17:18 23:21,22 25:4
 33:1,1,2
agendas 32:11
agrees 26:7
Alcoholic 1:2,12 32:16
ALIYA 1:16
alleged 32:23
allotment 5:5
amount 5:11,12
ANC 7:2 23:24
ANDREWS 1:23
apologize 4:16,18,22
 5:2
appears 34:2
applicant 3:13
application 1:8 7:1 9:11
 18:23 19:25 21:4
 23:23 26:11 29:21,25
 30:5,9,14,19,23 31:3
approval 25:4 29:5
approve 3:16 5:24 7:5
 9:14 10:20 11:23 13:3
 14:8 15:13 20:3 22:12
 24:2 25:10 26:23 28:5
 29:13 31:5,6
approved 27:25
April 27:25
asking 29:20 30:18
Atlas 25:7
attendance 34:14
attendees 26:22 28:4
Avalon 17:19

B

B 30:18
back 5:20 34:15
Bagels 31:1
Bar 21:7 30:1
Basebowl 23:25
Bell 7:3

betting 21:5
Beverage 1:2,12 32:16
Billiar 29:23
board 1:2,12 4:18 5:22
 32:16,19 34:4,7,8,13
 34:15
Board's 33:1
Bobby 1:16 2:20 4:2 6:9
 7:16 8:20 10:1 11:5
 12:9 13:14 14:18
 15:24 17:2 18:7 19:9
 20:13 21:18 23:4
 24:12 25:20 27:7
 28:14 31:9,18 33:14
bonded 22:9
Brew 3:14 25:7
bring 32:12
bulletin 34:8
business 32:12
Bye-bye 34:20

C

C 29:20 30:4,22
Café 30:17
calendar 32:9 34:9
call 2:15 3:22 4:20 6:4
 7:10 8:16 9:21 11:1
 12:5 13:10 14:14
 15:20 16:23 18:3 19:5
 20:9 21:14 22:18 24:8
 25:16 27:3 28:10
 31:14 33:9
calling 4:24
Cantino 7:3
Capitol 30:17
case 5:3,14,17
Casta's 21:7
category 29:9
Cato 1:16 2:19,20,20
 4:1,2,2 6:8,9,9 7:15
 7:16,16 8:19,20,20
 9:25 10:1,1 11:4,5,5
 12:8,9,9 13:13,14,14
 14:17,18,18 15:23,24
 15:24 17:1,2,2 18:6,7
 18:7 19:8,9,9 20:12
 20:13,13 21:17,18,18
 23:3,4,4 24:11,12,12
 25:19,20,20 27:6,7,7
 28:13,14,14 31:9,9,12
 31:17,18,18 33:13,14
 33:14

Cellar 22:10
Cemetery 26:18
Chair 22:21
change 18:23 29:24
 30:4,13,22
Chapter 32:18

Churchkey 25:6
Circle 30:11
civil 32:23
class 26:17 27:24 29:9
Cleveland 29:15
closed 32:19 34:5
club 10:18 20:1 29:20
Columbia 1:1 32:17
concerning 32:22
Congressional 26:18
consent 2:5 3:13
continuance 2:5
continue 2:10 34:16
Control 1:2,12 32:16
coolers 25:5
cools 30:9
corporate 30:13,14
corporation 26:11
counsel 32:25
COVID 5:9,15
COVID-19 28:1
criminal 32:23

D

D 31:2
D.C 33:3 34:10
date 26:18 28:1
dated 2:6 3:12
day 26:17 27:24 32:14
 34:13,20
DC 1:23
deadline 3:12
DECISION 1:8
deficiency 26:13
determined 5:7 13:1
 15:11
Dining 3:14
disagree 22:20
disagreement 23:19
discussing 32:21
discussion 34:17
Distributors 25:9 30:7
District 1:1 32:16
docket 1:8 26:10,10
 29:4,5,7,12
document 26:13
Donovan 1:13,15
due 28:1
Dupont 15:11

E

E 29:15
Ed 8:1 25:12 26:6
Edward 1:17 3:5 4:9
 6:19 9:5 10:11 11:15
 12:19 13:24 15:3 16:9
 17:12 18:17 19:19
 20:5,23 22:3 23:15

24:23 27:17 28:24
 32:4 33:24
eight 21:5 29:6,8
electronic 34:8
End/Casa 21:7
endorsement 19:25
 21:4
establishment 7:3 21:6
 23:25
event 26:19 28:1,2
exceed 25:6
Executive 34:16
extend 3:11 8:6 9:11
 10:17 11:21 12:25
 14:5 15:9 16:14 17:18

F

facility 22:9
favor 5:22
final 29:5
first 2:3 6:25 23:21
 26:14 29:14
five 5:16,20 11:21
forget 4:20 5:1
formerly 13:1
further 32:12 34:16

G

G 26:17 27:24
G-U-I-S-S-E 27:23
Game 2:6
garden 19:25
general 4:17
Georgetown 21:6
gift 25:5 30:8
give 34:3
Government 32:18
Grand 14:6
Grandis 1:17 3:4,5,5
 4:8,9,9 6:18,19,19
 7:25 8:1,1 9:4,5,5
 10:10,11,11 11:14,15
 11:15 12:18,19,19
 13:23,24,24 15:2,3,3
 16:8,9,9 17:11,12,12
 18:16,17,17 19:18,19
 19:19 20:5,5,7,22,23
 20:23 22:2,3,3 23:13
 23:14,15,15 24:21,22
 24:23,23 25:12,12,14
 26:4,5,6,6 27:16,17
 27:17 28:23,24,24
 32:3,4,4 33:23,24,24
grant 2:9 8:9 16:17
 17:21
Grounds 30:17
Group 8:7
groups 26:21

guards 26:22
Guisse 27:23

H

Hansen 1:17 3:2,3,3 4:6
4:7,7 6:16,17,17 7:23
7:24,24 9:2,3,3 10:8,9
10:9 11:12,13,13
12:16,17,17 13:21,22
13:22 14:25 15:1,1
16:6,7,7 17:9,10,10
18:14,15,15 19:16,17
19:17 20:20,21,21
21:25 22:1,1 23:11,12
23:12 24:19,20,20
26:2,3,3 27:14,15,15
28:21,22,22 32:1,2,2
33:21,22,22
hearing 2:6,10 5:5,10
5:21 32:21 34:8
Heist 29:19
Historical 26:18
hold 32:19 34:4
Hotel 15:11
hours 18:23 30:4

I

I- 9:12
importation 29:16
individual 26:11
Inn 21:6
installed 21:5
invariably 4:20
investigation 32:22
investigative 33:1
Investments 30:15
Iraklion 9:12
issue 29:7
items 29:12

J

JAMES 1:18
Jemal's 15:11
Jeni 1:17 3:3 4:7 6:17
7:24 9:3 10:9 11:13
12:17 13:22 15:1 16:7
17:10 18:15 19:17
20:21 22:1 23:12
24:20 26:3 27:15
28:22 32:2 33:22
JR 1:16,18

K

Kimberly 26:16

L

La 29:23
law 8:7 32:24

legal 1:6 2:4 3:10 5:3
32:25,25 33:1
letter 7:2 23:23
Liberte/Le 14:6
license 2:7 3:14 5:7 7:1
7:4 8:7,8 9:12,13
10:18,18 11:21,22
13:1,2 14:5,6 15:10
15:12 16:14,15 17:19
17:19 18:24 20:1 21:7
22:10,11,21,23 23:23
23:25 25:6,7,9 26:16
26:20 27:24 28:2
29:15,19,23 30:3,7,11
30:17,19,21 31:1,3
licensee 5:18
licensees 29:7,8 31:7
licensing 1:6,7 6:24,25
8:5 9:10 10:16 17:17
23:21,22 25:3 32:11
33:2

limit 5:12,19
limited 5:15
limits 5:10
liquor 30:12
Liquors 30:11
list 4:19 29:8
listed 26:12
LLC 5:6 13:2 15:12
loan 30:8
Logan 30:11
look 4:23
looking 4:24
Lounge 30:24

M

MAHK 5:6
Management 16:15
manner 34:10
March 1:10 2:6 3:12
32:20 33:2,3
Marcus 26:16
matter 1:5 2:4 3:10 4:13
6:22,25 7:6 8:3 9:8,10
10:14,16 11:20 12:22
12:24 14:2,4 15:6,8,8
16:12,13 17:15,17
18:20,22 19:1,22,24
21:1,3,10 22:6,8,13
23:18,21 25:1,3 26:9
27:20,22 29:2 32:7
34:21
maximum 28:3
meeting 1:3 32:13,13
32:19 34:5
Meetings 5:6 34:6
members 4:18 34:13
met 1:12

minutes 5:13,17,21
misconduct 32:23
motion 2:5,9,10,14,15
3:8,16,21,22 5:4,23
6:3,4 7:5,10,11 8:9,15
8:16 9:14,20,22 10:20
10:25 11:1,18,23 12:4
12:5 13:3,9,10 14:8
14:13,14 15:13,19,20
16:17,22,23 17:21
18:2,3,25 19:4,5 20:3
20:8,9 21:9,13,14
22:12,17,18 24:2,7,8
25:10,15,16 26:23
27:2,3 28:5,9,10
29:12 31:5,13,14 33:8
33:9 34:3
move 6:24 23:20 32:18
34:15
Mug 3:14

N

name 4:19 5:7 29:8,24
29:25 30:13,14,22,23
names 4:25
need 22:23
new 7:2 23:24 29:25
30:14,18,23 31:2
night 29:20
normally 5:9
notice 34:4,7
number 2:7 3:15 5:7 7:4
8:8 9:13 10:19 11:22
13:2 14:7 15:12 16:16
17:20 18:24 20:2 21:8
22:11,11,21,24 23:1
24:1 25:7,8,9 26:20
28:3 29:15,19,23 30:3
30:7,11,17,21 31:1

O

Office 32:18
officially 34:12
one- 27:23
one-day 26:16
ongoing 32:22
Open 32:18 34:6
operate 7:2 23:24
order 4:25

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
2:1
p.m 2:11 34:22
participation 34:14,20
particular 5:18
partnership 26:12
passed 3:8 6:22 8:3 9:8

10:14 11:18 12:22
14:2 16:12 17:15
18:20 19:22 21:1 22:6
23:18 25:1 26:9 27:20
34:3
passes 4:13 15:6 29:2
32:7
Pearl's 31:1
people 4:23
people's 4:24
permit 22:9 29:17
person 5:13
personal 29:16
petition 3:12
Pitch 30:21,23
placard 18:25 21:9
placed 34:8
planned 32:22
PLLC 8:8
posted 34:7
postponed 28:1
practical 34:11
premises 26:20
Premium 25:9 30:7
present 1:14,21 5:14,17
presiding 1:13
previously 27:25
probably 4:23
process 5:24
proper 3:22
properly 6:4 7:11 9:22
33:10
Pros 22:10
protest 2:5 3:11 5:9
protestant 5:19
protestants' 5:4
provide 25:5
Pub/Tiki 2:7
public 4:17 5:8 34:19
published 33:3 34:9
purpose 32:21
Pursuant 34:6

Q

R

R-A-K-L-I-O-N 9:13
Rafi 1:16 2:25 6:14 7:21
8:25 10:6 11:10 12:14
13:19 14:23 16:4 17:7
18:12 19:14 20:18
21:23 23:9 24:17
25:25 27:12 28:19
31:24 33:19
read 4:19 31:7
reading 29:11
reception 26:15
record 22:23 31:8 34:22

Register 33:3 34:10
regulations 32:24
Rema 1:19 2:22 4:4
 6:11 7:7,18 8:22 10:3
 11:7 12:11 13:16
 14:20 16:1 17:4 18:9
 19:11 20:15 21:20
 23:6 24:14 25:22 27:9
 28:16 31:21 33:16
reports 32:21
request 3:11,17 8:5,6
 8:10 9:15 10:17,21
 11:20,24 12:24,25
 13:4 14:4,9 15:9,14
 16:14,18 17:18,22
 18:22 20:4 22:8 24:3
 25:4,8,11 26:14,14,15
 26:24 27:22 28:6
 29:10,13,14,14,18,18
 29:22,22 30:2,2,6,6
 30:10,10,16,16,20,20
 30:25,25
requested 5:19
requesting 26:21 29:16
requests 29:6 31:6
restaurant 14:6 30:4
 31:2
Retailer 29:20,24 30:4
 30:12,18,22 31:2
review 2:4 3:11 5:4 7:1
 8:6 9:11 10:17 11:20
 12:24,25 14:4 15:9
 16:14 17:18 18:22,23
 19:24 21:3 22:8 23:22
 25:4
reviewed 26:12
Ricarda 27:23
Roast 18:24
Roberts 8:7
roll 2:14 3:21 6:3 7:10
 8:15 9:21 10:25 12:4
 13:9 14:13 15:19
 16:22 18:2 19:4 20:8
 21:13 22:17 24:7
 25:15 27:2 28:9 31:14
 33:8
Room 34:8
Rum 21:7

S

S 1:17
safekeeping 8:6 9:12
 10:17 11:21 12:25
 14:5 15:10,10 16:14
 17:18 30:13
Saloon/Valor 3:14
seats 20:1
second 2:11,12 3:17,22

5:24 7:6 8:11 9:16
 10:22,23 11:25 13:5
 14:10,11 15:15 16:19
 16:20 17:23 19:1,2
 20:4,6 21:10,11 22:13
 24:3 25:11,13 26:24
 26:25 28:6,7 29:18
 31:8 33:4
seconded 2:14,15 3:21
 6:3,5 7:12 8:15 9:20
 9:22 10:25 12:4 13:9
 14:13 15:19 16:22
 18:2 19:4 20:8 21:13
 22:17 24:7 25:15 27:2
 28:9 31:13 33:8,10
seconds 3:19 6:1 7:8
 7:10 8:13 9:18 12:2
 13:7 15:17 17:25
 22:15 24:5 31:11 33:6
security 26:22
seeking 32:24
September 8:10 9:15
 10:21 11:24 13:4 14:9
 15:14 16:18 17:22
Session 34:16
seven 4:18
seven- 3:8 6:22 8:3 9:8
 10:14 11:18 12:22
 14:2 15:6 17:15 18:20
 19:22 21:1 22:6 25:1
 27:20 29:2 32:7
seven-zero-zero 16:12
 26:9 34:3
Short 1:18 2:12,12,13
 2:16,17,18,18 3:24,25
 3:25 6:6,7,7 7:13,14
 7:14 8:17,18,18 9:23
 9:24,24 10:23,23,24
 11:2,3,3 12:6,7,7
 13:11,12,12 14:11,11
 14:12,15,16,16 15:21
 15:22,22 16:20,20,21
 16:24,25,25 18:4,5,5
 19:2,2,3,6,7,7 20:10
 20:11,11 21:11,11,12
 21:15,16,16 22:19,20
 22:20 23:2,19 24:9,10
 24:10 25:17,18,18
 26:25,25 27:1,4,5,5
 28:7,7,8,11,12,12
 31:15,16,16 33:11,12
 33:12
side 5:11,13,16
SIMONE 1:23
six-to-one 23:18
Sodexo 16:15
sorry 12:6 32:20
specific 5:21

sports 2:7 21:4 29:21
Staff 1:23
state 29:9
Sterling/Gunston 13:2
stipulated 7:1 23:23
storage 22:9
store 30:12
Sulgrave 20:1
summer 19:25
Super 30:14
supplemental 1:7 23:20
 23:22
support 7:2 23:24
Sushi 30:3

T

Taco 7:3
Taro 30:3
tavern 29:24 30:22,24
terminals 21:5
thank 4:21,21 34:13,18
 34:18,19
Theatre 17:19
three 25:5
timely 34:10
Title 32:17
today 34:14,20
Tora 29:25
Toro 29:25
trade 5:6 29:24 30:22
 30:23
Travis 29:15
Troja 29:23
two 26:22

U

Ugly 3:13
unfortunately 23:1
Urban 18:24

V

value 25:6
videoconference 1:12
violations 32:24
vote 2:15 3:22 7:11
 8:16 9:21 11:1 12:5
 13:10 14:14 15:20
 16:23 18:3 19:5 20:9
 21:14 22:18 24:8
 25:16 27:3 28:10
 31:14 33:9

W

W 1:13,15
wagering 21:4 29:21
Wahabzadah 1:19 2:21
 2:22,22 4:3,4,4 6:10
 6:11,11 7:7,7,9,12,17

7:18,18 8:21,22,22
 10:2,3,3 11:6,7,7
 12:10,11,11 13:15,16
 13:16 14:19,20,20
 15:25 16:1,1 17:3,4,4
 18:8,9,9 19:10,11,11
 20:14,15,15 21:19,20
 21:20 23:5,6,6 24:13
 24:14,14 25:21,22,22
 27:8,9,9 28:15,16,16
 31:19,20,21,21 33:15
 33:16,16

warehouse 22:10

WebEx 1:12

website 34:9

wedding 26:15 27:24

Wednesday 1:10

went 34:22

West 21:6

Wholesaler 30:8

witnesses 5:6,11,16,16
 5:20

Works 25:7

X

Y

Z

zero-zero 3:9 6:23 8:4
 9:9 10:15 11:19 12:23
 14:3 15:7 17:16 18:21
 19:23 21:2 22:7 25:2
 27:21 29:3 32:8

0

00006 29:16
000221 20:2
009655 30:3
015251 10:19
060290 25:9 30:7
07193 3:15
074323 16:16
080085 17:20
080839 25:7
083728 8:8
086950 30:11
092074 29:23

1

1:30 2:11
105012 29:19
105948 11:22
109012 14:7
109462 21:8
11:53 2:2
111806 13:2
1120 2:7

112308 2:8
115513 18:24
115679 15:12
116079 25:8
116082 9:13
116347 28:3
116638 31:1
116881 5:7
117530 30:21
117620 24:1
117630 30:17
117777 7:4
118011 26:21
12:20 34:22
12th 2:10
15 26:21
16 2:6 3:12 20:1
1720 10:18
18th 2:7
19 33:3

90 5:13,21

2

20 26:22
2021 1:10 2:6 3:12 8:10
 9:15 10:21 11:24 13:4
 14:9 15:14 16:18
 17:22 27:25 32:20,20
 33:2,3
21-IMP- 29:15
24 1:10
25 32:19,20 33:2

3

3 32:17
30 8:10 9:15 10:21
 11:24 13:4 14:9 15:14
 16:18 17:22
35 26:20

4

4/2/21 28:2
4/3/21 28:2
405 32:18

5

5/21/21 26:19
5/22/21 26:19
50 28:3
500 25:6

6

60 5:17

7

8

9

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 03-24-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701